MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 4th FEBRUARY 2025 IN SHELDWICH PARISH ROOMS.
Meeting opened at 8.00pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Scutt, Brookes, Blythin, O’Carroll and one member of the public observing.

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC).

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC).
											25/10

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
25/11 

Approval of January 2025 Minutes.
The minutes from the January 2025 parish meeting were approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Harbour.

											25/12

Matters arising.
The Unity Trust Bank application was ongoing; all paperwork had been submitted to the bank and the parish council are awaiting completion of account opening.
The precept spreadsheet had been formulated and circulated by Cllr Blythin.
It was confirmed that the Strategic Plan for 2025 was partly covered in the Highway Improvement Plan.
											25/13


Kent Police Beat Officer - Update.
PC Tancock shared a report with the parish council and  confirmed that a surgery would be held at the Sheldwich Village Hall on Wednesday 5th February 2025 between 12:30 and 13:30hrs offering an opportunity for residents to meet their local officer and raise any concerns or issues they may have as well as offering advice and information in relation to Domestic abuse as well as violence against women and girls (VAWG).
It was noted that there was burglary in North Street on 28th December 2024.  There were no anti-social behaviour calls.
Cllr O’Carroll will be attending the surgery and will highlight that the parish council are concerned regarding the volume and type of crimes that are being seen.  It was also noted that some crimes do not appear to be placed on the monthly reports.
											25/14


Road Widths.
The Highway Improvement Plan covers the road signage and road widths; however, it was noted that the road signs need to be more visible.  Cllr Blythin kindly drafted the Highway Improvement Plan and circulated to all councillors for review.
It was noted that the parish clerk’s address needed to be changed which Cllr Harbour would action.
											25/15


Strategic Plan for 2025.
It was agreed that a part of the plan should include vague details for a footpath and that a route should be incorporated into the plan.  Cllr Austin agreed to draft the Strategic Plan with some input from the parish councillors.

Action:  Cllr Austin to draft a strategic plan for 2025.

											25/16

Devolution Discussion.
Cllr Harbour shared documentation with all councillors.  A grant will be offered if supported.  The cancellation of local elections causes concerns however, the parish council do not believe they will have much influence.  The Elections could take place in 2026.

											25/17

Finance.
A cheque was raised to Badlesmere Village Hall in relation to the yearly Defibrillator Insurance which was approved and signed.
											
25/18

Planning.
None.

											25/19



Review of Actions.
*  Clerk to arrange closure of Natwest Bank accounts and move across to Unity Trust Bank with Cllr Austin and Cllr Scutt as signatories – Awaiting account transfer from Natwest to Unity Trust.
*  Cllr Blythin to formulate Precept 2025/2026 spreadsheet and forward to parish clerk – Complete.
*  Clerk to place Strategic Plan for 2025 on February Agenda – Complete.
*  Clerk to inform Cllr Blythin the values relating to miscellaneous expenses in the 2024/2025 expenditure – Complete.
*  Clerk to email Jennie Watson to confirm when the Village Gateways will be installed – Actioned, Jennie confirmed should be April but will email with more definitive information when available.
											
Meeting Closed at 8.51pm

Next meeting to be held in Badlesmere Village Hall at 8pm on 4th March 2025.

Signed:
Dated:
